	[image: image1.png]



	 Summits of the Americas Secretariat 
1889 F. Street NW, Washington DC 20006

Tel: 202 458 3127  Fax: 202 458 3665  summitcso@oas.org

www.civil-society.oas.org
	[image: image2.png]





XLV Meeting of the Summit Implementation Review Group (SIRG)

The XLV Meeting of the Summit Implementation Review Group, the first held since the Government of Trinidad & Tobago received the Chairmanship of the Summit Process in its role as the host of the next Summit, was held on March 29, 2007.  This meeting aimed to analyze the progress made in the implementation of mandates from the IV Summit of the Americas, and to discuss the challenges facing the region in preparation for the Fifth Summit of the Americas.  The SIRG was attended by National Summits Coordinators representing OAS Member States, and representatives of the institutions that make up the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG).  
Secretary General Jose Miguel Insulza opened the meeting by highlighting the many advances made since the Mar del Plata Summit in November 2005, and shared his opinions on priority areas and proposals that could help define the theme for the Fifth Summit in Trinidad and Tobago; in particular the need to eradicate extreme poverty and crime, promote social inclusion, as well as strengthening governance and democratic institutions.  
Likewise, the Chair of the SIRG, Ambassador Luis Alberto Rodriguez noted the importance of the Fifth Summit to secure the well-being of the citizens of the region at a time when numerous challenges abound, particularly poverty and insecurity.  He emphasized that these two issues “erode our economic successes and development progress in other areas and have a profound impact on our democratic way of life.”  The Ambassador called on key Summit actors to consolidate their efforts to focus on the strategic priorities necessary for development, and to consider the policies and strategies needed to achieve the mandates and produce tangible and sustained benefits to the Hemisphere.  

The Members of JSWG made a series of presentations to the SIRG on their work to implement the commitments made in Mar del Plata, highlighting many of the inter-institutional efforts of the Group in a variety of priority areas.  In the afternoon session, the JSWG members presented each institution’s impressions on the most pressing regional challenges facing the Americas towards the Fifth Summit, which stimulated discussion among the SIRG on the topics of regional integration, inequality, strengthening of democratic governance, social cohesion, sustainable economic growth, job creation, competitiveness and innovation, as well as sustainable energy and climate change.  
A number Member States also presented their progress in IV Summit implementation through the presentation of national reports on activities and programs relevant to Mar del Plata priority areas, and it was decided that reporting on implementation will continue at the next SIRG meeting, which will take place in the context of the XXXVII General Assembly of the OAS in Panama City in June 2007.       
